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Signed as a true and accurate record………………………………… 

Date………………………………… 

COLWICH PARISH COUNCIL 
 

MINUTES OF THE ALLOTMENT COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 

28TH JANUARY 2016 AT THE PARISH CENTRE, ST. MARY’S ROAD, LITTLE 

HAYWOOD COMMENCING AT 8:00PM. 

 

PRESENT (For all or part of the meeting): Cllr Coates (Chair); Cllr Billingsley; Cllr Doehren; 

Cllr Cooper; Cllr Payne and Cllr Birt (substitute for Cllr Lyall). 

 

IM ATTENDANCE: Anthony Egan (Deputy Parish Clerk). 

 

ALLOTMENT ASSOCIATION: Mr Hill-Baldwin; Mr Broome; Mr Robbie and Mr Richards; 

Ms Harvey; Mr Mayer; Mr Powell; Mr Cottam. 

 

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION: Cllr Dunn did not wish to raise any issues. 

 

MINUTES 

 

At the start of the meeting Mr Hill-Baldwin as Chairman of the Allotments Management 

Committee, gave a brief report. The committee made a request to the council to consider moving 

money from the contingency fund for a liner for a wild life pond. 

 

Mr Powell advised that the Management Committee will be holding their Annual General Meeting 

on Tuesday, 19th April 2016. 

 

Cllr Coates advised that he would like to find a new home for his bees and would be willing to 

donate them to the allotments. 

 

Mr Robbie thanked the Parish Council for the recent donation the allotments contingency fund and 

reported that there was now over £2,900 in the contingency fund. 

 

   

Item Ref Agenda item 

1/16A  APOLOGIES were received from Cllr Lyall. 

RESOLVED to accept the apology. 

PROPOSED Cllr Coates  SECONDED Cllr Doehren. 

2/16A  There were no DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST. 

3/16A  There were no WRITTEN REQUESTS FOR DISPENSATIONS. 

4/16A  THE MINUTES OF THE ALLOTMENT COMMITTEE MEETING HELD 

ON THURSDAY 28TH JANUARY 2016.  

RESOLVED to agree and sign the minutes as a true and accurate record. 

PROPOSED Cllr Coates  SECONDED Cllr Doehren. 

5/16A  THE PROVISION OF A GARDEN WASTE RECYCLING CENTRE AT 

THE JPF. 

RESOLVED that the Best Kept Village committee can take their bio-degradable 

waste directly to the allotment site, where one of the concrete bays will be reserved 

for this purpose. 

PROPOSED Cllr Billingsley  SECONDED Cllr Payne. 
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Signed as a true and accurate record………………………………… 

Date………………………………… 

6/16A DATE OF NEXT MEETING – 28th April 2016. 

 

Meeting closed at 8:27pm. 

 


